
In Closing 
 
Interestingly, Premier Doer advises that if the Devils Lake outlet is referred 
to the International Joint Commission (IJC), he will fully comply with its 
recommendations. 
 
Recommendations WRT the November 2000, IJC report still remain to be 
implemented for many by the Province of Manitoba and Canada.   The IJC 
noted in their very august report on Red River flooding: 
 
“It is noteworthy that the Boundary Waters Treaty would provide for 
adequate protection and indemnity to persons in the United States who 
might be injured by an increase in water levels caused by a structure such as 
that proposed at Ste. Agathe.   It is hard to imagine that Canadians should 
receive less consideration”. 
 
The Commission recommends that: 
 
IJC Recommendation 3:  The city, province and the Canadian federal 
government should cooperatively develop and finance a long-term flood 
protection plan for the city that fully considers all social, environmental 
and human effects of any proposed flood protection measures and respects 
both the needs of Winnipeg and the interests of those outside the city who 
might be affected by such a plan. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Regards 
 
PE (Paul) Clifton 
852 Red River Drive 
Howden, Manitoba  R5A  1J4  






